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                                                          September 18th, 2025 
 

 
Dear colleagues, 
 
This communication is intended for members who will begin 
contributing to the FIM–FNCC (CSN) target benefit pension plan starting 
in January 2026. 
 
In order to initiate your enrollment in the RRSP (CSN) online, we need 
your personal email address and your consent to share this address 
with the actuarial firm SAI, which administers the pension plan. 
 
Please send us your name, consent and personal email address before 
October 6th 2025 to the following address: retraite@csn-rrc.ca 
All the details you need to access the pension plan portal and complete 
your online enrollment will be sent to your personal email address by 
SAI. 
 
For those who do not wish to share their personal email address, it will 
be possible to complete a paper pension plan enrolment form, available 
at the union office. 
 
We thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Your Pension Committee 
 


